
 

 

Minutes of the  Parish Council  Meeting  7 pm Tuesday 14th May 2024 
 
1. Present:- Cllrs. Le Gassicke (Chair) , Cllr.Richardson, Cllr.  Baker 
2. Apologies for absence:-   District Councillor Alyson Baker 
3. Residents in attendance:-  Roy McGhie 
4. Minutes of the meeting of 17/01/24:-  These were passed as a true record. 
5. Matters Arising:- 
Reference Description Action 

 
6 i) 

 
a) MVAS serviced by SWARCO and now operational. Data to be collated 

and sent to NYP in anticipation of a meeting. 
b) NYC Highways have not responded to CPC’s formal request  7/7/23 to 

consider installing a chicane at the top of the village and this was chased 
7/11/23, response still awaited.  

c) The footpath obstruction by the quarry is not acceptable. 
d) No information has yet been received from Highways’ contractors as 

regards possible “entrance gates” to the village. 
e) Recruitment of a “Traffic Champion” to be pursued. 
f) Mr Peacock’s white car SV12 WUL  and Shelley’s blue car FP58 GWY to 

be removed from the HRCP with assistance from NYC’s Robert Hodgson. 
g) Coxwold will contact NYM as a first step to be recognised as a Dark Skies 

Community; this will include a public meeting in June and probably an 
audit of lighting in the Parish in due course. 
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6 ii) LPF forum The next Local Parish Forum will be in Crayke 14/06/24 at 7 pm and a suggested 
agenda to include The Link, defibrillators, transparency, and village maintenance 

- 

6 iii) Community 
Pay back 

Community Payback will address further village path maintence  before Open 
Gardens 9/6/24 and they will also do some work at the village hall. 

 
SLG  

7. Accounts 
31/03/24 

Cash balance £4,073 at 31/03/24; 2024/25. Precept for 2024/25 agreed at 
£4,200.  Invoices for payment are annual insurance £2042and bench 
preservative £60. 

- 

8. Report from 
CPFA 

The CPFA remains active. The cost of providing the public toilets is of concern 
and the CPFA will liaise with NYMNPA and proposed changes. 

 
CVH 

9. Correspondence  Almost all correspondence is received by email and each councillor can access    
coxwoldpc@gmail.com 

 
- 

10. Appointment 
of a new Parish 
Clerk and 
Councillors 

We have two vacancies for councillors and these have been formally advertised; 
if elections are not called then the CPC can co-opt new councillors at our next 
meeting. 
We still have no clerk and there is option to make the Clerk’s role a paid position 
and advertise it as such to encourage applications. 

- 
 
All 
 
All 

12  AOB a) Sanctuary Housing have advised of a vacancy at 20 Husthwaite Road.  A 
relative of current Coxwold residents has applied and the CPC will 
respond to Sanctuary.  

b) More  Defibrillator Guardians are needed. 
c) In 2024 PC meetings will be quaterly rather than bi-monthly and all 

residents are encouraged to contact a councillor whenever there is a 
matter they would like to discuss. 
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13. Next meeting Tuesday, 13th August  2024 at 7 pm in the Village Hall,  All 

 


